GROUNDWATER MANAGEMENT AREA 11
NOTICE OF OPEN MEETING
May 15, 2024

Notice is hereby given that the groundwater conservation districts (GCDs) located wholly or partially
within the Groundwater Management Area 11 (GMA-11) as designated by the Texas Water
Development Board (TWDB) consisting of:

Neches and Trinity Valleys Groundwater Conservation District (NTVGCD),
Panola County Groundwater Conservation District (PCGCD),
Pineywoods Groundwater Conservation District (PGCD), and

Rusk County Groundwater Conservation District (RCGCD);

Will hold a Joint Planning Meeting at 10:00 a.m. on May 15, 2024, in Conference Room 203 at
Nacogdoches City Hall at 202 E. Pilar, Nacogdoches, TX,

For the following purpose:
1. Call to order and establish quorum.
Public comments. |
Discussion and possible action to approve the minutes of the April 5, 2023, meeting.
Updates from TWDB
Discussion on report from William R. Hutchison, Ph.D., P.E., P.G on comparing DFC and
actual water level data
Discussion possible action for workplan/timeline for next round of DFC’s due May 1, 2026
Review GMA 11 Management Plans.
Updates from Region I and Region D representative
. Set date, time, and place of next meeting.
10. Adjourn meeting.
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Dated and posted prior to 5:00 PM on or before the 6% day of May 2024.

Teresa Griffin, GMA-11 Coor
Panola County Groundwater Conservation District

This meeting is available to all persons regardless of disability. If you require special assistance to attend or
participate in the meeting, please contact the Panola County GCD at (903) 690-0143 at least 24 hours in advance of
the meeting.

{PUBLIC COMMENTS: Citizens who desire to address GMA-11 on any matter may sign up to do so prior to this
meeting. Public comments will be received during this portion of the meeting. Please limit comments to 3 (three)
minutes. No discussion or final action will be taken by GMA-11.

Questions, Requests for Information and Comments Submission: Citizens who wish to ask questions, to request

additional information, or to submit comments may do so by submitting such information to the following person:
Teresa Griffin | Panola County GCD | 419 W. Sabine, Carthage, TX 75633 | (903) 690-0143 / tgriffin@pcged.org



